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December 1, 2007

Docket Clerk

Marketing Order Administration Branch

Fruit and Vegetable Programs, AMS, USDA

1400 Independence Avenue, S.W.

STOP 0237

Washington, DC 20250-0237

Fax: (202) 720-8938

Dear USDA Agricultural Marketing Service:

RE:        [Docket No. AMS–FV–07–0090; FV07–962–1 AN]

              pages: 56678 - 56680, Federal Register/Vol. 72, No. 192/Thursday, October 4, 2007/Proposed Rules.


Thank-you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed federal rules for leafy greens. I am a consumer and physician who supports a local community supported farm as well as a co-operative food market in Buffalo, New York. These sources of wholesome food are very important to my family and me.


I am opposed to the use of Marketing Orders or Marketing Agreements for food safety purposes. I am particularly opposed to an arrangement where a board of handlers and processors is given government-sanctioned control over farming practices on every farm in the country. Neither the FDA guidelines nor the California Leafy Green Marketing Agreement (LGMA) metrics are appropriate for most family farms and they are hostile to many organic farming practices. I am concerned that the science needed to make effective rules regarding the spread of pathogens such as E. coli 0157:H7 is inadequate and making blanket rules is premature and costly.


I believe that the definition of leafy greens that the USDA is seeking to regulate should be limited to “fresh-cut” bagged salad products and not include traditional whole leafy greens. The vast majority of growers have never been implicated in an outbreak or recall; in fact most E.Coli illnesses have been traced to fresh-cut salad products in California. Traditional fresh market growers should not be regulated by rules designed for large-scale suppliers of the fresh-cut processing industry.


If the USDA implements such rules for all leafy greens growers, it will drive many small and organic farms out of the leafy greens market and destroy the local food systems that the agency has been encouraging across the country.

Thank-you for your urgent attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Alexander Mandych MD
